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November 2, 2020 

 

 

 

 

ACADEMIC COUNCIL CHAIR GAUVAIN 

 

Dear Chair Gauvain: 

 

This letter provides additional updated information to support Academic Council’s review of the 

report, Innovative Learning Technology Initiatives: Recommendations for Future State. In August 

2020, Provost and Executive Vice President Michael T. Brown shared the report with the Academic 

Senate. 

 

The review of ILTI was completed in 2018 by the Provost’s Office, with the assistance of Huron 

Consulting, to gain a better understanding of its current state and determine the best options for 

ILTI’s future. Timing challenges with Huron Consulting resulted in significant delays in the release 

of the report for Academic Senate review and feedback. 

 

As noted in the report, some changes have already taken place as a result of organizational 

restructuring within Academic Affairs at the Office of the President. In addition, the COVID-19 

transition to remote learning prompted early implementation of the funding model recommendations 

contained in the report. However, implementing other recommendations contained in the report is 

pending systemwide review and feedback. The attached update provides additional, relevant 

information to support that review.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Yvette Gullatt 

Vice President for Graduate and Undergraduate Affairs 

and Vice Provost for Equity, Diversity and Inclusion 

 

Attachment 

 

cc: Provost and Executive Vice President Brown 

 Vice Chair Horwitz 

 Executive Director Baxter 

 Chief of Staff Peterson 

 Director Do 


